
MINUTES
of Unofficial Meeting to discuss administration of the Salk

Vaccine to Military Personnelo

At an ad hoc session, prior to the 2nd day of the
meeting of the Commission on Viral Infections on 6 April in
New York City, a discussion of problems relative to the use
of the Salk vaccine as a means to protect troops and their
dependents against poliomyelitis was held.

Present were: Cmdr. J. R. Seal, Col. T. C. Bedwell,
Col. A. P. Long, Col. R. P. Mason, Dr. R. Murray, Dr. A. B.
Sabin, Dr. W. McD. Hammon, and Dr. J. R. Paul.*

It seemed clear from the discussion by military repre-
sentatives present that the three Armed Forces would be
under great pressure to use this vaccine, and that some of
the decisions about this would have to be guided by ad-
ministrative rather than "epidemiological" considerations.
It also seemed advisable that certain priorities should be
established as to what were the most urgent conditions
under which this vaccine might be used. Assuming, therefore,
that the vaccine was found valuable and was going to be
available, the following statement relative to such priori-
ties was tentatively agreed upon.

Assuming that it is possible to define areas hyperendemic
for poliomyelitis (which should be designated on the basis of
past and recent experience with poliomyelitis in troops and
dependents, or merely on the basis of the local presence in
civilians of the "old-fashioned infantile paralysis") it is
recommended that as a first priority all dependents between
the ages of 6 months and 16 years be given the Salk vaccine
within such areas, and that these inoculations should be
done prior to the arrival of such dependents in the hyper-
endemic area, if possible. As a second priority, it is
suggested that all military personnel up to the ages of 30
years be included in these categories. The designation of
such areas on the basis of past experience is listed as
follows: - I} the Philippine Islands; 2} Japan and Korea;
3) the Pacific Islands, including Hawaii and the Far East;
4) the Mediterranean area and Middle East, including French
Morocco; and 5) Central and South America, and Mexico.

* Of this group only two members (A.B.S. and J.R.P.) of the
Dr. Francis' ad hoc committee formed for this purpose were
present. Dr. Francis had, however, been informed the pre-
vious day that a discussion by several interested people
would take place.
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The xtension of these same categories to all de-

p~ndents and troops overseas or out of the country was
discussed but regarded as being somewhat impractical this
year. It is further assumed that in view of the fact that
civilian school children in the first and second grades of
school children in the U.S. are to receive the vaccine under
the N.F.I.P. auspices, the attempt is to l;>emade to supply
this vaccine to all children of military personnel in the
first and second grades of school, whether they are in school
in this country or schools abroad •. It was further pointed
out that various medical officers, who happened to QB
stationed in scattered areas allover the world would be
expected to give Salk vaccine when available to the de~
pendents of State Department personnel, F.O.A. personneland other government people. . .


